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July 13, 2018 
 
  
To His Worship the Mayor and Members of City Council: 
 

We are pleased to provide this letter of support on behalf of the Office of the Medical Health Officers in the 
Saskatchewan Health Authority, Saskatoon Area for the Vision Zero initiative. 
 

For a number of years, a representative from Population and Public Health in the former Saskatoon Health 
Region (now Saskatchewan Health Authority) has been a member of the Traffic Safety Committee as 
transportation safety of all modes is important to the health of the population. As of January 2019, this 
committee is being disbanded as the transportation safety focus turns to a Vision Zero process and our staff 
has engaged in the Vision Zero starter and planning sessions.  
 

In 2016, the Saskatoon Health Region released an Unintentional Injury Report that reported in Saskatoon 
and area: 

 Falls are the leading cause of unintentional injury in Saskatoon and area. 

 Vehicles involved in over 80% of pedestrian injury hospitalizations. 

 Transportation-related injury is the second leading cause of hospitalization in Saskatchewan.   

 Approximately half of all transport-related deaths, hospital discharges and emergency department 
visits are due to motor vehicle collisions.  

 Equity is a major concern especially in motor vehicle collision and pedestrian injuries as those in the 
lowest income quintile have the highest hospitalization rates. 

  In 2012, the difference in rates of motor vehicle injury hospitalizations between those living in the 
lowest and highest income levels was greatest in Saskatchewan compared to any other province in 
Canada. 

 

The aforementioned report includes recommendations from the Chief Medical Health Officer. Along with 
the recommendation to address community environments to decrease risk of injuries due to falls, it was 
recommended that municipalities, including the City of Saskatoon, should adopt a Vision Zero goal for 
deaths and serious injuries among all transportation modes.  
 

On behalf of the Medical Health Officers and our practitioners involved in this work, we are excited to 
partner further with the City of Saskatoon on the Vision Zero initiative. Creating a transportation system 
that is safe for all modes of transportation as well as all ages, abilities and income levels is imperative.  A 
process such as Vision Zero that integrates policy-level interventions, infrastructure, enforcement and 
education are part of a comprehensive strategy to accomplish this goal. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Cordell Neudorf 
B.Sc., M.D., M.H.Sc., FRCPC  
Lead Medical Health Officer 


